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disease, but we flnd miuay others with but oeu oi two obscure syMptons,
as in the fòllowing case.

Cas III.-Young inan, age 2 Had ered' riomnu raa o
smnall occipital nerve of riglt. sile for four' years, coining on at·in
tervals of fron seven to lifteen ays , and acc&împanied by anoréx ia,

flushed face and slightly congested cyes. Pain was aggravated ni the
recuinbent position and was diagnosed at first ais "congestive" head
ache.- The neuralgia did not respond permanently to local or con-
stitutiona.l treatment. The blood vas tcsed first bv the: hamOcritec
and found slightly anamic for an allitude, of over 5,000 feet viz

4,500,000. The patient was put on iron. • In nbout one montli à
microscopical blood count was made Io, determiine tbc 'result of ir t
ient,,and the blood accidently .ound to )e infecfcd' 'witi the malaria
parnsite. Permanent relief followed pronptly thé, aministraton of
quinine.

MALARJA ] Cmtmur.

'Ilin adtilts we meet with minay atypical cases of malaria, in children'
do "so I believe, with even 'greater frequencr, as in thein the thre

stages of 'the paroxyscn are rarely so wvll defined as in the adult.
The cold stage in children is' anite raré, especially in l the hot Climates,

and when present usually pa-takes more of the appearance. of a inld

degree of collapse ,thari of tliat 6f a distinct chili. Well mnarked

'mbling is exceeding rare in ymng ehildren. The swealing stage
ks less pronounced in the liigher .than in the lower altitudes. Bronchitis

and diarria. bowever. are quite constant in patients under. five years

o -age and, with the fever, I consider, constitute the three most valu-

able, synptoms for the diagnosis of malaria in children. The inpor-
flnce of bronchilis in leading the physcian to suspect malaria is,''T
believe; greatly underestimatcd, especially in children in the higher
altitudes, .where tley are subject' to more extreme moisture and tem-

perature. T am aware that the existence of malarial bronchitis, li.ke
that;of malarial neuralgia, etc., is' questioned by some authors, but I

have thorougliiy convinced myself that they occur -tle former with
'some degree of freiquency, at least under such climatic conditions as ex-

'isted where I was located. Probably the bronchial mucous membrane is

not the seat of any special inva-ion by the malarial organism, but, as
it is undoubtecly a. channel for the elimination of many drugs and

other foreign constituents of the blond. T can sce no logical reason

whv the toxins of the sporulating parasites, which cause such intense

chills and fevers, (an not be eliminatei in part through the same chan-

nel; and, in conjunction with the sudden changes in temperature,


